
 

Friday 2nd October 2020 

Message from the head: 
Another very busy week has come and gone. I’d like to take this opportunity to thank my staff for all their hard work getting through this first 
month back. While we know that the changes we have had to make to how our days run can affect you as parents in so many ways, most of 
them inconvenient, what maybe isn’t as obvious is the effect they have on teachers and other staff. The pressure on everyone through the day 
having to run to clockwork to avoid crossing over classes at play or lunchtime, the adjustments to the curriculum to support the children build 
up their stamina after so long off, these are just some of the challenges the staff face. However, I think most trying for everyone, is the isola-
tion that can be felt within a bubble. Teachers and support staff are used to, and thrive on, the contact with each other—whether that be their 
colleagues, children in other classes (many of whom they have great relationships with from being their teachers before) and just as im-
portantly you—their families. Working within their bubbles, not having that daily check in at pick up or drop off, doing staff meetings via zoom 
to ensure not crossing over and risking cross-contamination, these all make this term a very different job to what we are used to. I know per-
sonally it’s very exhausting, more so than any other experience in my nearly 20 years in education. So in light of this I wanted to say a public 
thank you to them. During lockdown they were amazing, and since we have reopened they have continued to be so. I, and the Fleet communi-
ty, are very lucky to have the dedicated and caring staff we have. I hope you were able to speak to your child’s class teacher this week over the 
phone. I know they were all keen to touch base with you, answer any questions you had and be able to talk about how your child is doing. If 
for any reason you were not able to take the call from the teacher please contact the office and they will do their best to arrange a call but 
please bear with them. I’m sure you will appreciate that they are teaching everyday and that their windows out of class to make these calls 
have now passed. Have a great weekend and I look forward to seeing you again on Monday. 
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Bike to school week 
We want to say a big thank you to all of you who encouraged active 
travel with your children this 
week. We had lots of scooters 
and bikes coming in. It is so 
good to keep the children ac-
tive. There is still time to enter 
the Camden Active Travel Chal-
lenge Competition (see page 6 
for details) and also information 
from the Camden Clean Air 
Initiative about No Car Tuesday.  

London Mini Marathon 
Year 3 and Year 5 are well underway with 
their ‘London Mini Marathon’. As we 
mentioned in the newsletter last week 
they are hoping to raise money for play-
ground equipment for their efforts. Ms. 
Wall was on the back gate this week with 
a collection bucket—we will continue to 
have this bucket on the front and back gate at various points for the 
duration of their Marathon challenge. Please give a donation if you 
can.  

Drop offs and pick ups 
Please remember to stick to your child’s 5 minute window for drop 
offs and pick ups. We need to keep the grown ups related to the 
different class bubbles separate as much as the children. Due to 
grown ups arriving late and early there is some cross over occurring. 
This risks the integrity of the bubbles and will undo all the hard work 
people are putting into the sacrfices and changes being made to 
keep us all safe. Should the worst happen and someone becomes 
positive for Covid-19 it can also mean we’d have to quarantine more 
widely than if we can keep bubbles distinct. Please also leave the site 
promptly after you have dropped off to avoid this. We are a very 
open and welcoming school and we hate having to say these things 
but for the time being we need to remain vigilant.  

Star of the Week Awards—
this weeks winners... 
Well done to our ‘Stars of the Week’ 
for this week. We are very proud of 

their hard work and effort.  

Attendance Award Our Attendance Award this 

week  goes to Year 3 with 98% - Well done! This year’s 
whole school target is 96% - we’re currently at 96.22%. 
Thanks to you all for your efforts so far. Keep it up! 

Punctuality Award 
This week, our Punctuality award goes to Year 3 with 1 late! 59 
lates for the whole school—we need to improve! 

Lunches 
Dee, our new cook, and the rest of the kitchen team have been doing a 
great job in very trying circumstances to provide us all with hot packed 
lunches while we are not able to use the hall to eat in. As this situation 
could go on for some time we are investigating with Caterlink ways of 
going back to the full hot meal service but having it in class. There are a 
number of barriers to this but we are working on it. To support us to 
ensure that lunchtimes run as smoothly as possible and everyone who 
wants a hot lunch gets one please help by ensuring you let the office 
know first thing in the day via phone if your child is changing to school 
dinner from packed lunch or vice versa. We have had a number of in-
stances lately where the kitchen run out of lunches prepared for a class 
because children have changed to school dinner, we have not been 
informed, and therefore don’t have enough. Lunches are made to or-
der so we need your help to ensure mistakes like this don’t happen.  
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What to do if my child or someone in my 
house is ill? 
We are entering into Autumn, and with the children coming back 
to school and into contact with the other children in their class 
they are more likely to pick up illnesses than over the summer 
break.  
In this time of Covid-19 it is important that everyone knows what 
to do should your child, or anyone in your house become ill.  

In the case of a cold, sniffle, sore tummy etc. or other symptom that is NOT one of the 3 symptoms associated with Covid-19 they would only 
need to stay off school for the period their illness means they are too unwell to be here. Any siblings, if not ill too, are able to come to school as 
normal.  
The indicator symptoms of Covid-19 are:  

 a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back. A temperature above 38C is normally considered to be high. 

 a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have 
a cough, it may be worse than usual) 

 a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste 
different to normal 

 
If your child, or any member of the family exhibits ANY of those 3 symptoms then you must go online and arrange a test for them. That child or 
person should self isolate for 10 days and their siblings and other members of the household for 14 days, until there is EITHER: 

A negative test result  OR  A doctor’s note explaining that the symptom is not COVID-19 (e.g. the cough is not a “new” cough – i.e. is 
typical of the child’s pre-existing health condition) 

 
If you have only been told by 111 that they do not need to get tested but the individual with symptoms still has one of the three COVID symp-
toms, then the we will request a GP note to confirm this information before we will consider the child returning. This is in line with the advice 

we have received from the local authority.  
 
It is really important that anyone with 
symptoms is tested within 5 days.  If the 
person is not tested within 5 days of symp-
toms first exhibiting then the whole house-
hold is required to self-isolate for 14 days. 
That is a lot of school for the children to 
miss and having a test can really minimise 
that. We know it is proving very difficult 
and frustrating at the moment to arrange 
tests but please keep trying if you are in 
the position that someone in the house 
has symptoms. In the majority of cases the 
test will be negative (very few children 
across the country are testing positive and 
unlike the flu, young children have been 
shown not to be spreaders). As soon as a 
negative test comes back children will be 
able to return rather than have to miss 2 
weeks of school. 
 
If the test is positive you must let us know 
straight away so we can discuss with public 
health and determine if we need to isolate 
the class the child is in and move to online 
learning for 14 days.  
 
In the case of a positive test in your fami-
lies all children in the family home—
whether they have symptoms or not would 
stay off school.  
 
If you are unsure you can phone the office 
for advice or call 111. To arrange a Covid-
19 test go to: www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus
-test 

http://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
http://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
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Is your child due to start secondary school in September 2021? Find out more about what Camden schools can offer your child at open events 
taking place this term. 
Camden secondary schools, which are all rated either 'good' or 'outstanding' by Ofsted, will each hold their own open days and evenings - though 
several of these will now be held 'virtually' online. Please check each school's website or call their office to check if the event is still on and how it 
is being held - face to face or 'virtually' online. The next page is a poster with upcoming dates (several of these events on the poster will now take 
place virtually or they have moved dates / times, as set out below. Some schools are holding additional events too). 
 

Camden School for Girls will be replacing their open days and open evening this year with a virtual open event, which will be available on the 
school's website from Wednesday 16 September. The aim is to give parents, carers and children as full an impression of the school as they would 
receive from visiting the school in person, including a 'virtual tour' of the school. 
For details of Acland Burghley School's open events, please visit the school's website. 
 

Parliament Hill School will run a virtual Open Evening on 24 September. The open mornings which were planned and are mentioned on the above 
poster will now take place at the end of the school day instead on 29 and 30 September and 1 October. The school will run an additional Open 
Day on Saturday 3 October. Booking information has now been published on the school's website. 
 

La Sainte Union Catholic Secondary School's open mornings will be as advertised in our poster and secondary admissions guide but will now be 
held virtually online. The school's open evening on Thursday, 24 September, from 4 to 7pm, will go ahead as advertised but is by ticketed entry 
only - find out more and book your place via the school's website here (note: this open evening is now fully booked so if you were hoping to visit 
please book onto one of the school's virtual open mornings instead). 
 

William Ellis School is also looking forward to welcoming prospective parents of Year 7 pupils to their open evening on Thursday, 24 September, 
from 4.30pm to 8pm. Visit the school's website to book your place. 
 

Maria Fidelis Catholic School is hosting an open event on Saturday, 10 October. Find out more and book your place. 
 

Regent High School will be running an Open Week from Monday 12 October to Friday 16 October, with daily tours from 9am to 
10.20am. Bookings have now opened on Eventbrite, with a maximum of 30 places available per morning. 
 

Meet the Parents also holds informal forums for primary parents at local schools across the borough, some of which will also be held 'virtually' 
online and some face to face. See below for details of the Virtual event for Fleet Parents. 
  

You can also find out more about Camden secondary schools and how to apply by reading our new secondary admissions guide. 
 

Applications are now open and the deadline to apply is 31 October 2020. 

Coronavirus (Covid-19) update: Many schools that test for a child’s ability or aptitude have postponed admission tests until later in the autumn 
term. This is in response to a range of Covid-19 related issues. Despite these changes, you should still register your child for tests by published 
deadlines. You should also submit your online application by the national closing date, 31st October 2020. If you receive the results of the test after 
the 31st October 2020, you may make changes to your application preferences. This is such as to add or remove a selective school. Please ensure 
that you email admissions@camden.gov.uk with any changes by 10th December 2020. Changes to preference after this date will only be considered 
after places are offered on 1st March 2021. If you live outside Camden, contact your local authority for their policy on making changes to a school 
admission application. 

Moving on to secondary school: The high quality teaching and supportive environment at Camden's secondary schools aims to help every stu-
dent reach their potential. That's whether your aim is a place at a top university, an excellent apprenticeship or landing a great job. All Camden 
secondary schools are currently rated either 'good' or 'outstanding' by Ofsted. Read our latest guide to secondary schools in Camden: 
 
Secondary schools in Camden guide – applying for a Year 7 place for September 2021 (a copy of this was sent home with every y6 child, if you did 
not get it please call the office to let us know) 
 
Your child will be due to start secondary school in September 2021 if they were born between 1 September 2009 and 31 August 2010. Applications 
for Year 7 places are open from 1 September until the deadline of 31 October 2020. Apply online for a Year 7 place for September 2021 

https://news.camden.gov.uk/download/923060/secondaryschoolopenevents2020-poster.pdf
https://www.camdengirls.camden.sch.uk/page/?title=Admissions&pid=203
https://www.camdengirls.camden.sch.uk/page/?title=Admissions&pid=203
https://www.aclandburghley.camden.sch.uk/Open-Week-2020/
https://www.parliamenthill.camden.sch.uk/
https://www.parliamenthill.camden.sch.uk/Information/Open-Events/
https://www.lasainteunion.org.uk/Admissions/Admissions-Appeals/
https://www.lasainteunion.org.uk/Admissions/Admissions-Appeals/
https://www.williamellis.camden.sch.uk/
https://www.williamellis.camden.sch.uk/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=188
https://www.mariafidelis.camden.sch.uk/
https://www.mariafidelis.camden.sch.uk/page/?pid=99
http://www.regenthighschool.org.uk/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/year-6-open-mornings-2020-tickets-122023275903
https://meettheparents.info/
https://meettheparents.info/latest-events/
https://www.camden.gov.uk/secondary-school-admissions?inheritRedirect=true
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
mailto:admissions@camden.gov.uk
https://www.camden.gov.uk/documents/20142/1915641/Secondary+schools+in+Camden+guide+%E2%80%93+applying+for+a+Yr+7+place+for+2021.pdf/ab867e18-962a-ff99-bd55-19e8a1219e0e?t=1600881372713
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/eAdmissions/app
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Several of the events on this poster will now take place virtually or they have moved dates / times. Some 
schools are holding additional events too—contact the schools directly to check and for more info 
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Monday 5th – Friday 16th October, 2020 
 

We are calling all of our families to rise to 

the Active Travel Challenge! 

 

Our school has been entered into Cam-

den’s Active Travel Challenge.  Children 

are being asked to walk, scoot or cycle to 

and from school as much as possible for 2 

weeks beginning Monday, the 5th of Oc-

tober until Friday, the 16th of October, to 

help win our school some amazing prizes!   

    

 

1st prize:  

Active Travel Trophy to be displayed 

in school for the year and a 

‘Scoot Fit Experience’ Session for 

all pupils 

 https://www.scootfit.co.uk/

scooter-experience-day 

 

2nd prize:  
Schools to receive a fit kit bag includ-

ing equipment and instructions 

for over 30 different activities   

All children will get lots of fun prizes 
throughout the competition such as: 
Reward badges and stickers. 
 
For those pupils not able to travel in an 
active way for the whole journey for 
whatever reason.  The following will also 
count towards our schools active travel 
total: 
 

 Parents park 10 mins away from 

school and walk the remainder to 

school. 

 Parents and children get off of the 

bus 2 stops early and walk the 

remainder to school 

 Parents and children do some form of exercise for 20 minutes a day (Walk for 10 

minutes twice a day, go for a bike ride, play a game of tag in the park, etc) 

 
We are very excited about this campaign for many reasons especially in our current Covid-19 
world, the importance of social distancing and avoiding public transport, where possible.  
We see this as something we can all do to keep all our students safe and healthy, all the 
while having great fun!   
 
We will be encouraging the staff to do this too!  
 
Thank you and we hope to see lots of you walking, biking or scooting 5th-16th of 
October!  

https://www.scootfit.co.uk/scooter-experience-day
https://www.scootfit.co.uk/scooter-experience-day
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The Camden Clean Air Initiative is a non-profit action group aiming to reduce air pollution across the borough of Camden.    
    
They are inviting all schools across the borough of Camden to celebrate with Clean Air Day with them on the 8th October and take 
part in their initiative for the entire week (5th – 9th October).    
    
Here in Fleet some of the teachers will be doing activities linked to this with their classes and just as so many of you have this 
week supported active travel week by encouraging cycling and scooting we’d encourage you to engage with this. They are asking 
all schools to take part in ‘No Car Tuesday’ every week. This is a borough-wide initiative that involves schools, workplaces, house-
holds, and hospitality businesses leaving their cars at home and choosing Tuesday every week to walk or cycle. This way, the stu-
dents can find alternative, active and beneficial ways to travel to school.   
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Year 6 have been fascinat-
ed during their work on 
Fossils as part of their 
Evolution Science Unit. 
Well done Year 6, such 
fantastic scientific writing 
and illustrations.  
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Fantastic thinking, discussion and writing from Y1 during their PSHE/Happiness Project lesson this week about goals and how they can make a posi-
tive difference to their world. Also this week, the young ladies of Y1 found and were fascinated by a snail they met in the Infant Playground. We’ve 
got a feeling that one or two of this group may well end up as zoologists or vets given their fascination and care for all living things! 

Year 5 have been incredibly busy this week. From giving sound advice about staying safe online, to amazing effort and stamina taking part in their 
Mini London Marathon session. Not to mention amazing writing using beautiful imagery in setting descriptions inspired by their study of Van Gogh’s 
Starry Night. On top of all of that they were also putting their knowledge of lines of latitude and longitude to the test by trying to find some online 
treasure! Their excellent skills meant they soon struck gold! They even managed to fit in a session with Stefano from the Philosophy Foundation for a 
really interesting and thought-provoking lesson. They should be ready for a rest this weekend before it all starts again next week! Well done Year 5.   
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Y3 started their Mini London Marathon this week - 5 laps done out of the 57 they have to complete! They also had a special lesson 
this week over Zoom with a GP from the Camden Air Asthma Project —they learnt lots of useful and interesting information about 
asthma.   

 

Reception had their first trip of the year this year 
up to the Heath. A huge thankyou to all the par-
ents who were able to come along and help out 
and maintain social distancing as much as we 
could. Without your help we can’t do these trips 
so thank you.  
 
The children had a great time—they found lots of 
lovely treasures and even saw a fuzzy caterpil-
lar!  It was a lot of fun playing under the trees!  

https://twitter.com/hashtag/MiniLondonMarathon?src=hashtag_click
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This week Year 4 finished their Boudicca portraits 
using watercolours. They did a marvellous job. They 
also had an outdoor trumpets and trombones lesson. 
They are sounding great already! 

Some marvellous mark making in nursery this morning!  

Our Virtual Assemblies have continued. Last Friday Ms. Wall did the whole school 
sharing assembly online where we celebrated the work going on around school 
and gave out the Star of the Week Awards. Then on Monday Mr McGibbon con-
tinued the inspiring people theme for KS2 with an assembly on Mountain Biker 
Martyn Ashton, while Ms. Wall did Tuesday’s on the inspiring Mo Farrah.  



 

 

Year 2 created some fabulous 
dragons this week.  
They worked really hard on 
them, spending lots of time 
decorating them and were ever 
so careful with the different 
joins and folds Ms. Webb 
showed them. 
Well done Year 2. 
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The class topic displays are now up outside Mr McGibbon’s 
office and looking fantastic. The children are already deep 
into the topics and really enjoying the creative learning 
that is happening.  
Don’t forget to refer to the topic snapshot that was sent 
home via ParentHub to support your child with their key 
topic facts for this term. 
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